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P a s t o r :  

  T i m  H a r v e y  

 

M i n i s t e r  o f  N u r t u r e  

a n d  M u s i c :  

  C a r o l  E l m o r e  

THE VISITOR 
M A R C H  2 0 2 3  

P u b l i s h e d  b y :  

O a k  G r o v e  C h u r c h  o f  t h e  B r e t h r e n  
2 1 3 8  M c V i t t y  R o a d ,  S W  

R o a n o k e ,  V A   2 4 0 1 8  

 

N E W S L E T T E R  

C O M M I T T E E :  

R e n a ’  B r o w n  

C a r o l y n  B r o y l e s  

N a n c y  H y l t o n  

J o s e p h i n e  K e l l e r  

B r y a n a  L a c k e y  

E m i l y  N e l s o n  

 

D E A D L I N E  F O R  

A P R I L  

M A R C H  1 5  

E-mail: 

churchoffice@oakgrovecob.org 

 
Website: 

www.oakgrovecob.org 
 

Phone: 

(540) 774-3217 

Join us on Sundays 

Sunday School  9:45 a.m.   

Worship 11:00 a.m.   

CHURCH OFFICE 
SECRETARY HOURS: 

Tuesday-Friday 
9:00-2:00 p.m. 

Lent and Holy Week Sermons and Worship Services 
 
March 5 -   Second Sunday of Lent 
   Mission. Luke 10:1-12 
 
March 12-   Third Sunday of Lent 
   Water. Matthew 28:19-20; Luke 14:28-30 
 
March 19-   Fourth Sunday of Lent 
   Sibling. Mark 3:31-35 
 
March 26 -  Fifth Sunday of Lent 
   Sword? Matthew 26:52 
 
April 2-       Sixth Sunday of Lent – Palm Sunday 
   Donald Davis, guest preacher 
 
April 6 -     Maundy Thursday  
   Love Feast 
   Love. John 13:1-15 
 
April 7 -     Good Friday  
   Prayer services, 12 noon and 6:30 p.m. 
   Finished. John 19:30 
 
April 9 -     Easter Sunday 
   Sunrise Service, 7:00 a.m.  Jennifer Fletcher, Windsor Hills United                     
   Methodist Church Pastor, preaching 
   Easter Egg Hunt and Sunday School, 9:45 a.m., Duck Donuts! 
   Easter Sunday worship with choral cantata, 11:00 a.m. 



 2 

Church News 
Prayer concerns since the last Visitor: 

...Mary Jo Burris, recovering from fall 

...Waylon McDaniel, VCU Pediatric ICU 

...Betty Phillips, having leg pain and falling. 

...Rena’ Brown, sciatica pain 

...Bill Whitlow, running tests 

...Vicki Turner, sprained knee 

Happy Birthday 
 
   1– Eulaela Craighead 
   2– Olivia Hawkins 
   5– Emily Bender 
   9– Elaine Thompson 
 10– Tanya Pizzullo 
 11– Pat Wright 
 15– Bill Broyles 
 17– Steve Shumate 
 18– Phoebe Hart 
 20– Todd Marcum 
 23– Josh Eakin 
 28– Logan Pullen 

Happy Anniversary 
 
   5– Bill & Carolyn Broyles 

 
  MEMORIES OF KINDNESS 

by Barbara Mann 
 
  A memory can bring joy or pain 
as we remember once again 
the good or bad we have lived through 
and things we did or wanted to. 
 
  God bless the kindness in our heart 
and let that be the biggest part 
of what our lives show through our days. 
Help us be good and kind always. 
 

Men’s Bible Study  
 
  Plans for our new Men’s Bible Study are 
shaping up nicely. We will meet on Thursday 
March 9, 16, 23, and 30 here at Oak Grove at 
6:30 p.m.  Studying either Abraham or             
Jonah. 
 
   An important part of this introductory study 
will be determining how we can best move 
forward as a group—topics, night of the 
week, and frequency.   
 
   Join us with your curiosity and questions 
about faith and life, and your hopes and 
dreams for moving forward!  

  Sympathy and prayers for Katie Reep on the            
passing of her Aunt Ruby in February. 
 
  Prayers for the family of Thelma Gilmore (Garland 
Brown’s sister) as she has entered hospice care. 

  The Munch Bunch will be dining at Gina’s 
“food with flavor” on March 15, 2023 at 
11:00 a.m.  The address is 311 W Main St, 
Salem, VA 24153. Join us! 
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Westside Elementary School Book Project 
 

  The Westside Elementary School Book Project was started last year to provide new books to 
the students of Westside Elementary in Roanoke City. The project has included fund raising 
and donations from our church to provide interesting books for the diverse children of 
Westside from different races, cultures, and some who have come from geographic locations 
around the world.  
 
  Books were first given to Westside students last spring.  On February 16, 2023, three of our 
wonderful church volunteers visited Westside to read to the students and give out books. Other 
church volunteers also visited Westside in February to read to our students. During the last two 
weeks of February, books were given out to every student at Westside (over 700 books!!) 
 
  Oak Grove members have expressed an interest In volunteering at Westside with both reading 
to classrooms and helping to distribute books when we have scheduled dates. We will probably 
be delivering our next set of books to Westside in May or June. The goal is that this project 
will be an ongoing mission of our church. We have started with a few Oak Grove volunteers, 
but hope to get more.    
 
  If would you like to help read or hand out books at Westside, please let Randall  Eakin or   
Patricia Ronk know. Volunteer application forms are at church on the  hallway display racks. 
They can be given to Randall or faxed or scanned to email to Randall. (Email and fax                      
information is on the application.) 
 

  If you would like to donate to help us buy more books for 
the future, please let us know as well. 
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Dear beloved community, 
 

   How I cherish the relationships I have with all of 
you.  You have nurtured me for years, in all my        
comings and goings!  I deeply appreciate your love 
and support.   
 
  The most recent example was your participation in 
my ordination service on January 29, 2023.  You 
prayed, many of you came, the choir came and sang 
beautiful music, Carol lead the singing, Tim wrote 
and presented the Call to Worship, and many             
remembered me with messages and cards.  I am truly 
blessed to have all of you along my faith journey. 
 
  May God continue to bless you in your endeavors to be Jesus in the neighborhood.  You are 
amazing people! 
 
  May you continue to see God’s presence in your lives individually and corporately! 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                In Christ, 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           Patricia Ronk 
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Camp Bethel News 

RSVP by March 2, 2023! 9 
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Camp Bethel News 

 

 

RSVP by March 2, 2023! 

 

SPRING VOLUNTEER WORKDAY IS SATURDAY, APRIL 15, 2023 

Your help is needed to prepare camp for the Spring and Summer seasons.   Jobs for 
all ages and sizes!  Click here for a complete task list. 

 
RSVP your 7:30 a.m. free breakfast and/or 1:00 p.m. free lunch by April 9,  by 
calling 540-992-2940 or emailing CampBethelOffice@gmail.com.  

https://www.campbethelvirginia.org/uploads/1/1/0/2/11021295/04.02.2022_springworkdaytasks.pdf
mailto:CampBethelOffice@gmail.com


 7 

Virlina District News 

PILGRIMAGE XXIV - MARCH 17-19, 2023 
 
   Pilgrimage XXIV (A FaithQuest for Adults) will be held March 17-19, 2023, at 
Camp Bethel. Pilgrimage is a weekend retreat for adults of all ages who want to 
spend some intimate time with our Creator and Redeemer. Filled with speakers, 
small groups,worship, reflection, and fun, Pilgrimage offers an opportunity for you 
to share and learn with others as we journey together on the road to a deeper             
relationship with God. God works in wonderful ways through this ministry! 
Prayerfully consider your personal participation. For more information, contact 
Karen Haynes at (336) 765- 5263. 

AWAKENING SERVICES - MARCH 26-29, 2023  
 
   The Awakening Services for congregations in the Roanoke area, including            
Bedford, Botetourt and Franklin Counties, are scheduled to be held at the Peters 
Creek Church of the Brethren on March 26-29, 2023. These nightly services will 
feature the preaching of Jim Benedict, former pastor in Maryland and author of the 
most recent ethics curriculum. Bible studies will be held during the mornings of 
March 27-29 at selected area congregations. More information will be forthcoming.  

YOUTH RETREAT- MARCH 10-12, 2023  
 
   Senior High Youth there will be a high schoolers youth retreat on March 10-12, 
2023 at Camp Bethel.  FaithQuest had been previously announced, but isn't               
happening this year.  For more information, contact Carol Elmore if you are                      
interested in attending this fun and meaningful retreat! 

MINISTERS AND SPOUSES - MARCH 10-11, 2023 
 
   Our annual retreat is scheduled for March 10-11, 2023 at our own Camp Bethel.  
Leadership for the retreat will be David Radcliff, Director of the New Community 
Project and former denominational staff person. This retreat is sponsored by the 
Commission on Ministry of the Virlina District Board. It is for all ordained,           
commissioned and licensed ministers of the Virlina District, as well as lay                 
speakers, and spouses. There is much time for fellowship and quiet reflection, in 
addition to worship and the program.  

mailto:elmores24153@gmail.com
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Pastor’s Column 
 

                                                                                                                         “Prequel” 
 
 

    Over the last several years I have enjoyed shows like Star Wars: Andor, Better 
Call Saul, and Star Trek: Strange New Worlds. Each of these shows are prequels, 
offering the back story of beloved characters. Why did Cassian Andor join the            
rebellion in Star Wars? How did Saul Goodman become such a sleezy lawyer? Can 
Captain Christopher Pike avoid the accident portrayed in the original Star Trek over 
50 years ago? I would have loved to have been a “fly on the wall” when the writers 
sat down and asked the question, “What is the story that explains how this character 
ended up where we first met them?”   
 
    This is not a bad question to keep in mind as we nurture significant relationships 
within the church family. It is easy to be impressed with someone’s positive               
attitude, but it takes a bit more work to be patient with someone who tends toward 
negativity. Even as we together help one another “go on to maturity” (Hebrews 6:1) 
and are attentive to what the Holy Spirit is doing in our lives in the present, our past 
still exerts a certain control over our thinking and relating. 
 
    While grace should never be an excuse for bad behavior, there is a certain  
importance in recognizing that none of us have seen another’s “prequel.” There is a 
wisdom in knowing when to stand up to someone’s challenging behavior and 
knowing when to overlook things. As we journey through Lent these coming 
weeks, let us give thanks for the cross of Christ, which redeems us from our past 
and helps us each move forward into the sequel that Jesus is writing for each of us. 
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5:30 p.m.- 
Handbells 
 

Fifth             
Sunday of 
Lent 
9:45 a.m.-SS 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 
 

7:30 a.m.-          
Project WARM  

9 a.m.- Crafts 
9 a.m.-ESL 
12:30–             
Backpack 

Fourth          
Sunday of 
Lent 
9:45 a.m.-SS 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 
 

2 p.m.-Games 
 
6:30 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 

9 a.m.- Women’s 
Bible Study 

9 a.m.-ESL 
11 a.m.-Munch 
Bunch at 
Gina’s 
 
7 p.m.-Choir 

5:30 p.m.- 
Handbells 

9 a.m.- Crafts 
9 a.m.-ESL 
 
Yard Sale           
Set-up 

9 a.m.-ESL 
 
6 p.m.-Ministry 
& Worship  
 
7:00 p.m.-Choir 

5:30 p.m.- 
Handbells 
 
7 p.m.-Peace 
& Justice 
(Zoom) 

 
9 a.m.- Crafts 
9 a.m.-ESL 
12:30 p.m.-
Backpack 

Second             
Sunday of Lent 
9:45 a.m.-SS 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 

12:15 p.m.-
Children’s 
Activity 

Third             
Sunday of 
Lent 
9:45 a.m.-SS 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 
12:30p.m.-
Church Board 
 

8 a.m.-SHP 
(Core Team 
Only) 

2 p.m.-Games 
2 p.m. SHP 
(Core Team  
Only) 
5:30 p.m.-Evan. & 
Membership 
5:30 p.m.-Mission & 

9 a.m.– Women’s                 
Bible Study 
11 a.m.-Good                    
Samaritan in                
Fellowship Hall 
2 p.m.-Games 
6 p.m.-                     
Christian Ed. 
6:30 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 

 Youth Yard  
Sale 

March 25, 
 2023 

9 a.m.-ESL 
 
 
7:00 p.m.-Choir 

5:30 p.m.- 
Handbells 

9 a.m.-ESL 
 
 
7:00 p.m.-Choir 

9 a.m.– Women’s 
Bible Study 
 
2 p.m.-Games 
 
6:30 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 

8 a.m.– Yard 
Sale 

9 a.m.- Crafts 
9 a.m.-ESL 
 
 

9 a.m.-ESL 
 
 
7:00 p.m.-Choir 

9 a.m.– Women’s 
Bible Study 
 
2 p.m.-Games 
 
6:30 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 

Pilgrimage March 17-19. 

Pastor & Spouse Retreat 
at Camp Bethel 

 
Senior High Retreat 

March 10-12 at                      
Camp Bethel 

Awakening Services March 26-29 at Peters Creek CoB. 

8 a.m.- SHP 
(Core Team            
Only) 


